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Dear Parents and Carers 

This Spring term seems to have gone by quickly.  We hope that your children enjoyed it as much 
as we did.  We have had some glorious weather which has meant that all the children have been 
able to have their playtimes together at the front of the school with use of the field.  The children 
are still very much enjoying their new playtimes.  There are many activities for them to choose 
from like the dressing up area, the scooters, the tyres, trim trail, painting, lego just to name a few.  
It is lovely to see the children being so creative. 

Our Year 6 children have been working well preparing for their SATs.  We are incredibly proud of 
their approach to their lessons and we are confident that they will do their best when the time 
comes for their final primary school tests. 

We had a lot of donations for one of our non 
uniform days to collect donated items for the Ten 
Little Toes Baby Bank.  Ten Little Toes were very 
grateful for all the donations. 

We hope you all have a lovely Easter and we will see you back in school on Wednesday, 23rd 
April 2025 (22nd April is an INSET day so the school will be closed to all students on that date). 

Happy Easter! 

West Green Team 

Easter 2025 

The progress our Reception children have made is remarkable.  They have amazed us with the 

quality of work they have produced this term.  Here are a few examples... 

Outstanding Effort 
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Year 5 Trip to Herstmonceux Observatory Science Centre 

Year 5 visited Herstmonceux Observatory Science Centre in February.  They represented the 

school well with their good behaviour.  The Year 5 teacher had this to say about the day… 

“Back in February, Year 5 visited the Science Observatory in Herstmonceux.  We had a great 
time enhancing our knowledge of Earth and Space in the workshop and enjoyed sharing what we 
remembered with the staff.  We loved watching the roof open and the telescope move into 
position to see the planets and stars. 

One of our highlights was playing in the discovery park, we had great fun exploring what the 
different pieces of equipment did.  The children loved showing the parents and their teachers 
what they had learnt, and recreating it.” 

Miss Stone - Year 5 Teacher 

Come & Share our Learning 

We had a great time this term when some parents joined us for the Come and Share Our 

Learning morning.  The children were keen to show their parents what they have been learning in 

school, and hopefully the parents and carers were able to pick up some tips on how to help their 

children continue with their learning at home.  We had approximately 140 parents and carers join 

us in school which is an amazing turnout.  Thank you to everyone who was able to join us, we do 

realise that some parents were not able to attend due to work commitments.  If you were not able 

to attend and have any questions about come and share our learning, please speak to your 

child’s class teacher. 



3 

The School Council’s Golden Table Idea 

The school council have come up with some fabulous ideas about how we could make 
lunchtimes in the school hall an even better experience for everyone.  The most important 
decision that they have made is to call the hall at lunchtime ‘The Dining Room’. 

We have agreed to follow our 6 golden goals so we all have an understanding of how to be when 
sharing our lunch time with our friends. 

The school council would like to thank and recognise those children who consistently show these 
goals by awarding them a golden ticket.  This includes children who have hot school dinners and 
packed lunches.  Children with golden tickets are invited to dine at the golden table on Mondays 
where they can showcase the goals.  As a token of appreciation they will be able to choose a 
small gift from our treasure chest.   We are hoping that during the year every child has the 
opportunity to receive a golden ticket. 
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Our Playtimes 

Our school playtimes are getting better and better.  There is so much for the children to do in 
their breaks from learning that they cannot wait to be let outside to… use the spacehoppers or 
the scooters, undertake a tyre challenge, go to the dress up area, use the sandpit/lego/activity 
table areas, play in the new nursery area where we have an enormous dolls house and reading 
sofa, plus many more activities.  Although we’ve said it before, the revamped playtimes have had 
such a big impact on the children.  They really are enjoying themselves more than we could have 
hoped for.  Thank you to all the parents for your very kind donations.  Please do remember us if 
you are ever having a clear out of any toys, suitcases or toy car garages that your child does not 
use anymore.  All donations are gratefully accepted. 

The children need to undertake a scooter assessment to earn their scooter license... 

If they don’t want to scooter they can go to our dress up area... 

Or choose one of the many other activities on offer... 
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World Book Day And Other Non-Uniform Days 

We have had a few non-uniform days this term for World Book Day, Red Nose Day and our 
‘dress to impress’ day to join in the Eid celebrations.  The World Book Day celebrations are one 
of our favourite non-uniform days as it is lovely to see how creative the children and their 
parents/carers are, and also because we love to celebrate the joy of reading.  We also held a 
spoon decorating competition and a pre-loved book sale which overall raised a total of £350 for 
the school.  On our World Book Day the children particularly enjoyed a visit from a children’s 
author called Zehra Hicks.  They were delighted to hear about how she creates her stories, and 
she also taught them how to create their own book character.  The children had a great time, and 
we were very proud of how welcome they all made her feel. 

Here are some of the runners up, including the winners, of the spoon decorating competition... 
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Easter Competition 

This term the children have had the chance to enter our Easter competition.  This involved the 

children decorating an Easter egg tree ornament which were then hung on our Easter tree.  The 

entries we received were lovely, and they made our tree look amazing.  Thank you to everyone 

who entered, here are a few of the entries... 

Here are the winning entries... 
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Half Termly Attendance Class Winners 

There has been some friendly class rivalry in school this half of the term for the class who has the 

best attendance each week.  Here is the list of weekly winners: 

 

Week 1: Year 5 - 97.84%  

Week 2: Year 6 - 98.33%  

Week 3: Year 1 and Year 3 - 98%  

Week 4: Year 1 - 98.75%  

Week 5: Year 5 - 95.13%  

Week 6: Year 1 - 94.17%  

 

The overall winner for this half term is:  Year 5 with an average attendance of 95.04%. 

 

We are very pleased with the effort the children have made with their attendance this term, and 

well done to their parents too! 

 

As you are likely aware, one of the education areas that the government is focusing on is school 

attendance.  This is due to an increase in poor attendance since the pandemic.  The following is 

an exert from ’working together to improve school attendance’ DFE 2024  

The law on school attendance and right to a full-time education  

The law entitles every child of compulsory school age to an efficient, full-time education suitable 

to their age, aptitude, and any special educational need they may have.  It is the legal 

responsibility of every parent to make sure their child receives that education either by 

attendance at a school or by education otherwise than at a school.  

Where parents decide to have their child registered at school, they have an additional legal duty 

to ensure their child attends that school regularly.  This means their child must attend every day 

that the school is open, except in a small number of allowable circumstances such as being too ill 

to attend or being given permission for an absence in advance from the school. 

This is essential for pupils to get the most out of their school experience, including their 

attainment, wellbeing, and wider life chances.  The pupils with the highest attainment at the end 

of key stage 2 and key stage 4 have higher rates of attendance over the key stage compared to 

those with the lowest attainment. 
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Important Safeguarding Notice 

How To Spot The Signs Of Emotional Abuse 

What is emotional abuse? 

Emotional abuse is any type of abuse that involves the continual emotional mistreatment of a 
child.  It's sometimes called psychological abuse.  Emotional abuse can involve deliberately trying 
to scare, humiliate, isolate or ignore a child.  Emotional abuse is often a part of other kinds 
of abuse, which means it can be difficult to spot the signs or tell the difference, though it can also 
happen on its own. 
 
Emotional abuse includes: 
 humiliating or constantly criticising a child; 
 threatening, shouting at a child or calling them names; 
 making the child the subject of jokes, or using sarcasm to hurt a child; 
 blaming and scapegoating; 
 making a child perform degrading acts; 
 not recognising a child's own individuality or trying to control their lives; 
 pushing a child too hard or not recognising their limitations; 
 exposing a child to upsetting events or situations, like domestic abuse or drug taking; 
 failing to promote a child's social development; 
 not allowing them to have friends; 
 persistently ignoring them; 
 being absent; 
 manipulating a child; 
 never saying anything kind, expressing positive feelings or congratulating a child on 

successes; 
 never showing any emotions in interactions with a child, also known as emotional neglect. 
 
There might not be any obvious physical signs of emotional abuse or neglect, and a child might 
not tell anyone what's happening until they reach a 'crisis point'.  That's why it's important to look 
out for signs in how a child is acting. 
As children grow up, their emotions change.  This means it can be difficult to tell if they're being 
emotionally abused, but children who are being emotionally abused might: 
 seem unconfident or lack self-assurance; 
 struggle to control their emotions; 
 have difficulty making or maintaining relationships; 
 act in a way that's inappropriate for their age. 
 
The signs of emotional abuse can also be different for children at different ages. 
 
A child who is being emotionally abused might not realise what's happening is wrong. And they 
might even blame themselves. If a child talks to you about emotional abuse it's important to: 
 
 listen carefully to what they're saying; 
 let them know they've done the right thing by telling you; 
 tell them it's not their fault; 
 say you'll take them seriously; 
 don't confront the alleged abuser; 
 explain what you'll do next; 
 report what the child has told you as soon as possible. 
 
For further advice you can contact the NSPCC Helpline by calling 0808 800 5000, e-mailing 
help@nspcc.org.uk, or by completing the NSPCC online abuse form via their website. 
 
The above information was provided by https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/types-of-abuse/emotional-abuse/ 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/types-of-abuse/
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Staffing Updates 

We will keep you updated on our new starters as and when 

they arrive.  You can find information on school jobs that are 

currently available by visiting:  www.westsussex.gov.uk/jobs/

school-jobs/ 

You can then type in the location where you are searching 

for jobs, i.e. Crawley, Horsham etc. 

“A well organised day for me.  Year 3 were a delight to teach.  Mannerful, respectful and keen to 
learn.  I’d be happy to teach these children again anytime the school would like me to!” 
Steve Price - Agency staff 

Visitors Comments 

We say a fond farewell to our Clerk to Governors, Sue Burrage.  She has 

worked either at the school, or been Clerk to Governors for 17 years.  She 

has decided the time has come to hang up her notebook to be able to spend 

more time with her new grandchildren.  Sue will be very much missed, but 

we wish her all the best in the future. 

One of our Midday Meals Supervisors, Mrs Salman, started her maternity 

leave.  She has since given birth and is enjoying her time with her new 

baby.  We wish her and her family good health, and lots of sleep when 

possible! 

Can you and your child find these words in the 

above word search? 

Basket Church Jesus Tomb 

Bonnet Egg Lent  

Chick Fun Spring  
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Supporting Our Local Community 

Many of you may have noticed the old railway signal box by the 

railway crossing at the end of Brighton Road.  They often have 

open days where you can have a look around the signal box.  It 

really is an interesting piece of our Crawley history and is well 

worth a look.  It is a great experience for children (especially if you 

happen to be in the signal box when a train is going past).  Their 

next open days will be on Saturday, 19th April 2025, between 

12:00 midday – 4:00p.m.  The signal box is only kept open and 

in such good condition due to the volunteers who give up their time 

to preserve it’s history, so your support would be greatly 

appreciated.  It’s a lovely opportunity to make a memory with your 

child. 

Crawley Signal Box (Brighton Road) 

Tilgate junior parkrun is a FREE 2km event for juniors of all standards, which takes place every 
Sunday at 9:00am in Tilgate Park,  

It offers an opportunity for all the family to get involved and come together on a regular basis to 
enjoy Tilgate Park.  They want to encourage people to run, walk, volunteer and be together 
irrespective of their ability. 

Taking part is easy – just register in advance before your first ever parkrun.  Your individual 
barcode can then be used for this weekly 2k event, or on any of the weekly 5k parkruns around 
the country. 

It is a free event but Park Run ask you to please register at  https://www.parkrun.org.uk/tilgate-
juniors/ before you first come along.  You only need to register with Park Run once. 

Junior Park Run at Tilgate 

Ten Little Toes Baby Bank 

We try to support Ten Little Toes Baby Bank when we can.  They work very hard to make sure 

every growing family gets off to a good start.  The support they give parents, carers and children 

is invaluable.  If you are ever in a position to make a donation to them you can find out what 

donations would be of use by having a look on their website. 

If you are ever in need and would like to ask Ten Little Toes Baby Bank for help, you can contact 

them in one of the following ways:- 

Website:  www.tenlittletoesbabybank.org 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/tenlittletoesbabybank 

Instragram:  @tenlittletoes_babybank 

TikTok:  @tenlittletoes_babybank  

https://www.parkrun.org.uk/tilgate-juniors/
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/tilgate-juniors/
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Cost of Living Crisis — where to find help if you need it 

turn2us 

This website is designed to help you find out if you are able to get help with your energy bills.  
There are many grants out there you may not know about.  Some energy suppliers have their 
own grant scheme in place.  You can ask your supplier if they have a scheme, and what the 
criteria is for claiming a grant.  Turn2us also has other useful links in relation to other household 
bills e.g. water bills.  To search for grants that you may be eligible for, you can use an easy tool 
on https://www.turn2us.org.uk.  Tel:  0808 802 2000 
 

StepChange Debt Charity 

If you are worried about any debt, you can contact the StepChange Debt Charity for free advice 
on https://www.stepchange.org.  Tel:  0800 138 1111 
 

Food Banks in Crawley 

There are a number of food banks in Crawley, if you do a web search you should be able to find 
some details.  Listed below are some contact details to help get you started: 

Freeshop - info@freeshopcrawley.com - Tel:  07861 907133 

Crawley Food Bank Partnership (they are The Easter Team and also Crawley Open House who 
are working together) 

Tel The Easter Team:  07940 900948/Tel Crawley Open House:  01293 447702  
 

Government and Local Council Resources 

The government have an online tool to help people check the benefits and financial support they 
might be able to apply for.  You can check at: 

www.gov.uk/check-benefits-financial-support you can also find help at: 

www.crawley.gov.uk/moneyworries 

Your local council may be able to help you pay for things like: 

 Energy and water bills; 

 Food; 

 Essential items such as clothes or even an oven. 
 
This help is known as Welfare Assistance or the Household Support Fund.  Each council runs its 
own scheme.  The help they offer, and who can get it, varies.  Ask your local council if they run 
one of these schemes.  You do not have to be in receipt of benefits to get help from your local 
council.  If you are in receipt of benefits, they will not be affected if you get help from one of these 
schemes.  See below for information on the WSCC Community Hub. 
 

Community Hub 

WSCC have a community hub for anyone who may need help.  You can request support from the 
Hub, including accessing the Household Support Fund, and where to get advice. 

WSCC are focused on making sure they continue to support the most vulnerable people in our 
community. 

If your request is urgent, for example, you are going to run out of food within the next two days, 
please phone 033 022 27980 so that they can make sure you get the help you need as quickly as 
possible. 

tel:07940900948
tel:01293447702
tel:03302227980
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Trim Trail and Tyre Trail 

At the end of the school day it has been noted that parents are allowing their children to play on the trim trail outside 

the classrooms.  If you do allow your child to use the trim trail (or tyres) at drop off/collection time it is your 

responsibility to ensure they use it safely.  Please keep an eye on your children at all times during drop off/

collection to/from school to ensure their safety. 

Change of Details 

If any of your contact details change (address, home phone, mobile etc), please inform the school office so they can 

update the school records accordingly. 

Medication 

From time to time we will sometimes administer paracetamol to a child if they are feeling unwell, but it is not 

necessary to send them home.  The brand we use is Calpol paracetamol 6+ (so cannot be administered to anyone 

under 6 years old).  For this to be administered to your child you will have needed to have signed a form giving your 

permission.  We will always telephone you to get your permission before we administer any paracetamol, but 

without the signed consent form we cannot administer it in any event.  This is also relevant for antihistamine’s.  We 

use Piriton, but only if the parent has provided written consent and also verbal consent just before it is administered. 

Uniform 

You can order uniform with the school loco from:  www.myclothing.com  or buy it without a logo from a local 

supermarket/shop. 

Mobile Phones 

Please can you remind your child that if they bring a mobile phone to school with them, they must not use the phone 

whilst on the school premises.  All phones must be turned off when your child has arrived at school, and handed to 

their class teacher.  All phones will be returned at the end of the school day. 

Birthdays and Treats 

We love birthdays, and we love celebrating them even more!  If you provide sweets for a class in order to celebrate 

your child’s birthday, we would ask that you ensure they are individually wrapped, nut free and, if possible, 

vegetarian.  This will mean all of your child’s classmates can celebrate their birthday with them.  We are not able to 

hand out any cakes or sweets that are homemade.  

Also, from time to time throughout the school year, we will give out sweet treats to children.  We will ensure we 

always meet a child’s dietary requirements.  Please inform the school if you do not want your child to be given any 

sweet treats. 

Asthma Inhalers/Auto Injectors 

If we hold an asthma inhaler or auto injector for your child, when that item is out of date we will contact you and ask 

you to provide us ones that are in date.  Please make sure that you provide us in date items as a matter of priority.  It 

is for your child’s safety and must be acted upon immediately. 

Films at Christmas and Easter (and throughout the school year) 

Mainly at Christmas and Easter time we will sometimes arrange for the children to watch a film as an end of term 

treat.  The films will either be a ‘U’ or ‘PG’ certificate.  We would never show a film that we judged to be 

inappropriate.  However, if you do not wish your child to watch a ‘PG’ certificate film then please let the school 

office know so that a different film can be chosen for your child’s class to watch. 

No Nuts Reminder 

Please remember that we are a ‘No Nuts’ school.  This means that no food brought into school by either children or 

staff should contain nuts.  This includes Nutella (there are other alternative chocolate spreads available that do not 

contain nuts). 

First Aid 

We have trained First Aid staff at our school setting.  If you do not wish for your child to receive First Aid (non 

emergency) then the onus is on you as a parent/carer to inform the school of your decision. 

http://www.myclothing.com
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